TOWNSHIP OF WARREN
POLICE DEPARTMENT

44 Mountain Boulevard
Warren, New Jersey 07059
(908) 753-1000

Russell W. Leffert Fax (908) 757-7915 NJSACOP
Chiet of Police

May 29, 2014

John Paff, Chairman

New Jersey Libertarian Party
Police Accountability Project

PO Box 5424
Somerset, N] 08875-5424

Mr. Paff,

We have completed our Internal Affairs investigation regarding the actions of Officer Robert
Ferreiro(and other officers/personnel) in the case of State v. Troy Henderson.

After a thorough investigation by Lt. William Keane, our Internal Affairs Supervisor, we have
determined that the motor vehicle stop, search and subsequent arrest of Mr. Henderson by Ofc.
Ferreiro was accomplished within both state law and agency guidelines and as such, find that your
allegations in this matter are not sustained.

Although we are closing this matter in regards to your Internal Affairs complaint, we will be
conducting additional training, department wide, in regards to several areas of case law cited by
both the Superior Court Motion Judge, and by the Appellate Division.

[n regards to your 4/29/14 letter to First A.P. Chirichella regarding our IA Complaint Form and

language regarding the filing of complaints, we have completed significant changes to our web site
which makes it much easier for the public to navigate through the site and file a complaint.

[ again want to thank you for bringing these matters to our attention.

Yours truly,

Russell W.Uffert
Chief of Police

Sent via Regular Mail and email to Paff@pobox.com
Cc: First Assistant Prosecutor Thomas Chirichella, SCPO

222nd Session




